Early Learning Coalition of Florida’s Gateway, Inc.
Board Meeting Minutes

Columbia County School Board Office
Lake City, Florida

January 9, 2008
Members Present: 
Chris Bond, John Burns, Charles Carroll, Hugh Giebeig, Linda Johns, Carol Milton, Dave Mullis, John Pierce, Tom Porter, Nancy Roberts, David Rountree, Kathleen Townsend, Sheryll Walker  and John Wheeler
Others in Attendance: 
Dr. Thomas Logan (Executive Director), LaShone T. Surrency (Deputy Director), Shannon Bryant (Finance Director), Carrie Skinner (Program Manager), Melissa Brady(VPK Coordinator), Dottie Stone (Inclusion Coordinator, Marge Campany (DOE/OEL), Sam Sweazy (AWI/OEL) and Janora Crow (Even Start)
Members Absent:
Cathy Jo Foster, Regina Jordan, Raymond Logan, Sandy Looney, Marion McCray, Sheryl Rehberg, Jennifer Roberts and Michele Ward
Welcome and Call to Order-
John Wheeler called the meeting to order at 9: a.m and asked if there were any person of the public that would like to address the Board to do so at this time.

John Wheeler reported his trip to Orlando to the Board.  He stated the in the next couple of months that the Board Chairs are ready to address some issues and that he is optimistic for the future.
Board Meeting Minutes (11/14/07)- 
John Wheeler asked the Board to review the November 14, 2007 Board Meeting minutes.  Kathleen Townsend made the motion to approve the minutes and John Pierce seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.
Executive Committee (11/13/07)-
John Wheeler stated that the Board was previously updated on this meeting at the last Board meeting but asked if they would review the Executive Meeting minutes in case they might have questions.

Quality Committee (11/29/07)-
John Wheeler asked Carol Milton to go over the Quality Committee Meeting.  Carol Milton mentions that one of the items on their agenda was the Quality Budget and where it stands as of now.  She also mentioned that this year one of our priorities in the plan was to increase the credentials of those who provide services.  They looked at how many CDA’s that the committee paid for in the fall and how much money was left, so that they could allocate for classes that started in January.  Out of the remaining dollars they put $35,000.00 to the side incase they have a huge amount of request and they set aside the usual $10,000.00 for Children’s Day.  The committee also wanted to   check the Coalition Plan to see where we were with reaching our Goals that we selected this year.  In doing this they attentively allocated $20,000.00 to work on growing, language, literacy, pre-reading and math.  The main item that the committee had on their agenda was for future Conferences and CPR/First Aid classes to have whom ever registers to pay a registration fee that will not be reimbursable if they did not attend.  This is in hopes to eliminate all the people that the Coalition pays for, that do not show.
Dr. Logan mentioned to the Board that this years Children’s Day would be held on April 4, 2008 between 9am -1 pm.
John Burns made a motion to approve the Program/Quality Committee meeting recommendations and Kathleen Townsend seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.

Financial Report –October, November & December 2007-
· John Burns stated the income statements were done but did not print out in the Board packet he also stated that Shannon Bryant, Finance Director, would email everyone the statements after the meeting. John Burns also stated that the monthly expenditures are right as they usually are and that the Coalition did not go over $525,000.00 in any one month period.  In December with the provider rate increase the SR payments were $490,910.00 which is below our normal monthly reimbursement amount.  John Burns asked the Board if they had any questions on the check register or the November and December Visa bills.

2006-2007 Audit-

John Wheeler introduced our 2006-2007 Auditor, Mr. Kenneth Daniels, CPA, and asked him to give our Annual Audit Report.  
Mr. Daniels stated that he’s sure that it is no surprise that the Coalition had a clean audit.  There were no findings but there were a few recommendations.

Board Action –

2008-001- Reinstatement of Tameka Phillips, School Readiness Provider
Proposed Recommendation: Approve reinstatement as recommended by the Program Manager.
Background Information: Tameka Phillips 2006-2007 SR agreement was terminated on November 1, 2006 due to her failure to provide the Coalition the appropriate information regarding her current certificate of registration with the Department of Children & Families. According to that agreement, a Provider can petition for reinstatement one year after a termination takes place. Ms. Phillips has followed all reinstatement processes and would like to request that she become an eligible provider for the remainder of the 2007-2008 fiscal year.    
This item was approved during the executive Board Meeting on January 8, 2008.   
Staff Reports-
· Executive Director Report –
1. School Readiness Provider Reimbursement Rates – The higher SR reimbursement rates, approved by the Executive Committee and the AWI Office of Early Learning were applied to the December attendance submissions.  
2. AWI-OEL Update – Brittany Birken has been appointed Director of the Office of Early Learning, replacing the first Director, Gladys Wilson, who took a position with the state of Colorado.
3. School Readiness Update – Current School Readiness enrollment is still approximately 2000.  We will continue to enroll all mandated billing groups (i.e., Protective Services, TANF recipients and Transitional Child Care recipients) and all four year olds (both VPK “wrap-around” placements and children turning four).  Other billing groups and age ranges are being placed on our Unified Waiting List.  We will carefully monitor our budget utilization, given the new, higher reimbursement rates and enroll additional children as budget permits.
4. VPK Update 
· 2006-2007 Attendance Review – We are still reviewing 2006-2007 (school year and summer) VPK attendance data, after reviews by VPK providers, the Department of Education and the Agency for Workforce Innovation.  We hope to have final provider payment reconciliation finished by February. 

· Fall, 2007 Florida Kindergarten Readiness Screener (FLKRS) and 2006-2007 Readiness Rate 

· I have provided you with copies of the results of the 2007 Florida Kindergarten Readiness Screener (FLKRS) for the state and for individual elementary schools in our five counties.  

· The 2006-2007 Readiness Rates (i.e., the rate at which children served by individual VPK providers successfully completed the FLKRS this fall and were judged “ready for kindergarten”) for the providers funded by the coalition will be released in February.
5. Governors Early Childhood Summit – I will be attending the “Governor’s Summit on Early Education” in Orlando on January 23; I will report the outcomes of the Summit at the February Board meeting.
6. Child Care at Sitel – John Wheeler and I met with the Site Director (Greg Bush) and the Operations Manager (Peggy Robison) at the Sitel plant in Lake City.  They are interested in operating or contracting for the operation of an on-site child care facility to help them deal with the odd-hour child care needs of their employees.  I will continue to work with them to explore the feasibility of this proposal.
7. Nomination of Second Provider Board Member – There were no nominations received for the advertised Board position.
Staff Reports – The staff reports are included in the packet for the review of the Board; Board members should feel free to contact the staff with questions.  
COMMENTS
New Business

· The next Quality/Finance Committee Meeting will be February 5, 2008 at the ELC-FG Office at 2:30 pm, the next Executive Committee Meeting will be February 11, 2008 at the ELC-FG Office at 3:00 pm and the next Board Meeting will be February 13, 2008 and will be held at Columbia County School Board Office, room # 130. 
Public Comment – None
John Pierce adjourned the meeting and Kathleen Townsend seconded.  

Meeting adjourned at 10:30 a.m. 
